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ORDER GRANTING  
EXTENSION OF TIME 

 
 

BY THE CHAIR: On May 28, 2021, the Commission issued an order requesting 
that parties file comments and reply comments on the Make Ready Credit (MRC) 
Program proposed by Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC 
(collectively Duke). Several parties filed initial comments on July 8, 2021. Reply 
comments are currently due to be filed on July 22, 2021. 

 
On July 21, 2021, Duke filed a motion requesting that the date for reply comments 

be extended to August 2, 2021. Duke stated that it has been working diligently to review 
the initial comments filed by intervenors and Public Staff, and that an extension of time 
would assist all parties to complete their review and address the issues raised in the initial 
comments. Duke further stated that no party will be prejudiced by the requested extension 
of time, that it contacted counsel for all parties of record regarding the requested 
extension of time, and that no party has objected to the proposed extension. 

Based on the foregoing and the record in these dockets, the Chair finds good 
cause to extend the date for parties to file reply comments on Duke's proposed 
MRC Program to August 3, 2021. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED.  

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 
 
This the 21st day of July, 2021.  
 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

      
Joann R. Snyder, Deputy Clerk 

 


